Biennial Drug and Alcohol Abuse Prevention Program Review (July, 2022)

The College often has very few incidents of alcohol and drug use reported or observed annually.
Much of this can be attributed to the fact that we are a commuter campus. During the 2020-21
academic years, there were no reports of individuals who were of age who had an odor of
intoxicants in violation of our standards of conduct policy. We did not have any incidents
involving underage individuals or employees.

The College reviews the Alcohol and Drug Use policy (AP 4.05) on an annual basis taking all

reported incidents into account. To allow for early intervention, the College has also instituted
a reasonable suspicion process for employees of the College. The College has a very effective
response and referral process. There is no need at this time to modify any of those activities.





